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13. Throughout what was a difficult discussion, there was no trace

of anything but gratitude for the role we are playing and for your

personal concern and commitment to the Prime Minister. She said, in

conclusion, that the candor of the discussion reflected the strength of

our relationship.

14. As you know I have excluded travelling US press from the

plane. All I have said to the local press is that we want to be helpful

and support UN Security Council Resolution 502, which calls for with-

drawal and a diplomatic solution. For the benefit of Thatcher—and

the Argentines—I also said I was impressed with the resolve of the

British Government. We must be absolutely disciplined with the press

during this critical stage, avoiding at all cost any suggestion that we

are encouraged. There is, in fact, little basis for encouragement in

any event.

Haig

83. Memorandum From Acting Secretary of State Eagleburger to

President Reagan

1

Washington, April 8, 1982

[Omitted here is material unrelated to the situation in the South

Atlantic.]

2. Falklands: Bill Middendorf succeeded in persuading the OAS to

adjourn until Monday
2

without substantive debate on an OAS good

offices resolution proposed chiefly by Colombia.
3

Meanwhile, I met

separately with the French and German Ambassadors to discuss the

Falklands situation. Each Ambassador indicated his nation’s solidarity

with the UK, support for the Secretary’s efforts to defuse the crisis,

and concern about the implications of a military clash.

[Omitted here is material unrelated to the situation in the South

Atlantic.]

1

Source: Reagan Library, Executive Secretariat, NSC Agency File, Secretary Haig’s

Evening Report (03/25/1982–04/21/1982). Secret.

2

April 12.

3

See footnote 2, Document 113.
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